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Welcome to our October 2018 edition of the Tewin Magazine. The 

cover photo this month is of  the recent Classic Car Show.  

 

Events this month are the Autumn Jumble Sale on the 6th (p10), the 

Bowls Club Quiz Night on 12th (p9) and  THACS Creative Writing Day 

on 25th (p6). 

Tewin Stores’ Saturday Lunch for October will be Filled Jacket Potatoes 

on the 20th (p25). 

The Screen on the Green is showing ‘Mustang’ on 17th (p14)  

 

Don’t forget that British Summer Time ends on Sunday 28th and clocks 

go back one hour. 

 

Please continue to send contributions for future editions of the magazine 

to tewinmagazine@gmail.com. The deadline is the 15th of the month, 

but the earlier the better.  

Jackie Murphy,  Editor 

Editorial Note 

THACS Arts & Crafts Sale 2018 

A date for your diary! 

The THACS Arts and Crafts Sale will take place this year on the 1st December. 

 From 10am to 4pm in the Memorial Hall. 

 

The later date last year proved popular with both the stall holders and the public 

looking for those unique last minute Christmas presents made by our talented 

artists and crafts people from Tewin and surrounding areas. 

 

There will be the usual mix of art, jewellery, woodturning, knits, mixed media 

and ceramics. You will also have the opportunity to try your hand at the potter’s 

wheel. 

 

Debbie and Anne Hall are taking a well earned rest this year from their popular 

Charity Cake Stall but we would like to keep it going  with cakes donated by all 

you talented bakers out there. 

If you could help please contact Hilary at Hilary.tipping@talk21.com or 

phone:01438 718700. 
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You are invited to our  

All Souls Memorial Service 
A chance to remember by name  

those we have loved and have lost through death 

 

St. Peter’s Church, Tewin 
Sunday 4th November 6:30pm 

 

If you would like your loved one remembered by name during 
the service, please email their name to 

team.vicar@welwyn.org.uk 
 or add their name to the list at the back of church. 

The service will be followed by refreshments.  
The retiring collection will go towards the upkeep of the 

church and churchyard.  
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Tewin Parish Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

East Herts Council District Plan 

 

Following the issuing of a holding statement from the Secretary of State, Rt. 

Hon James Brokenshire MP, there has been a delay in adopting the East Herts 

Council District Plan. East Herts Council  remain confident in the soundness of 

the Plan and will work with the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local 

Government to resolve any issues. Due to the impact that this will have on the 

local and wider community and in view of the thorough examination of the Plan 

that has already taken place, East Herts Council will encourage the Secretary of 

State to act expeditiously to avoid further uncertainty.  Support is  being  

provided by Mark Prisk and Oliver Heald, David Williams, colleagues from 

other districts and from Essex County Council. There are more details about 

what this means in practice online at :  

https://www.eastherts.gov.uk/statement-district-plan 

 

 

Tewin Cowper J M I School, Cannons Meadow  Planning Application  

 

3/18/1877/FUL Single storey detached building for new classroom.  

A new  planning application has been submitted with a new hipped roof to  

address the concerns of the immediate neighbours and this has been supported 

by the neighbours and the Parish Council. 

 

Land At Upper Green Road, Tewin Planning Application  

 

3/18/1796/OUT - Construction of 4 x Dwellings. 3 x Affordable Houses  

consisting of 2 x Two Bedroom and 1 x Three Bedroom and 1 x Three Bedroom 

Marketable House and new vehicular access.  

East Herts Council has advised that this application is not going to proceed as 

an Outline application. It has to be resubmitted as a Full planning application 

and the applicant has 28 days to do so. 
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PARISH  COUNCIL INFORMATION 

The next meeting is on Monday 1st October 2018 at 7.45pm at Tewin 

Memorial Hall in the Kimberley Room.  

  
Agenda: Please notify the Clerk at least one week before the meeting if you 

wish to suggest items for discussion at the meeting.  The agenda is published 

on the Notice Board outside Tewin Stores three working days before the 

meeting.  

All Parishioners are welcome to attend and can make comments at the start 

of the meeting. 

 

Minutes: These are displayed at Tewin Stores, Tewin Memorial Hall and on 

the website www.tewinvillage.co.uk. The minutes are not published until  

approved and signed at the subsequent meeting. 

 

Meeting Dates and Newsletters: These are published on the website 

www.tewinvillage.co.uk 

 

Queries :   

Chairman, Keith St Pier        Tel: 01438-717551 

Clerk, Caroline McFarlane    Tel: 01438-798969    

         E-mail - tewinparishclerk@btinternet.com 

East Herts District Councillor - North Ward:   

      Cllr Michael McMullen  Tel: 01920-463430  

East Herts District Councillor - South Ward:   

      Cllr Linda Haysey        Tel: 01992-582151 

Herts County Councillor:                                     

      Cllr Ken Crofton          Tel: 01438 869650 

 

Police Community Team:     01707-354192 - For non-emergency purposes 

 

Herts Highways Fault Line: 0300 1234047  or  

www.hertfordshire.gov.uk - For fault reporting.       

                                                               

 East Herts District Council: 01279-655261 or www.eastherts.gov.uk - For 

reporting smoke & noise nuisance, flytipping, fly posting, dead animals on 

the road, stray dogs, dog fouling, abandoned vehicles, Environmental  

Services, Environmental Health, Pest Control, Waste Services, Planning, 

Tree Preservation Orders, Parking Warden for parking offences. 
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THACS - Tewin Horticultural Arts & Crafts Society 
 

Creative Writing Day -25th October 

There are still a few places on this course which will run from 10 AM 

until 4 PM. See last month’s Magazine for more details 

 

Art Day – 6th November 

This day will run from 10 AM until 4 PM at Bramfield Village Hall. It is 

a day in experimental watercolour, using techniques including the use 

of sea salt and table salt, cling film, bleach, and wax resist. It is suitable 

for students of all abilities. What you need to bring are 2 sheets of A2 

watercolour, small sheets of watercolour paper or a watercolour 

sketchbook, watercolours and various brushes, a salt grinder with sea 

salt, and a drawing board, although your tutor, Jude O’Sullivan will  

provide all of these except the A2 watercolour sheets for students who 

do not have other materials. (A2 watercolour sheets can be purchased 

from ART VAN GO in Knebworth.) You will also need something to 

share for lunch. The cost of the day is £33 for THACS members and £36 

for non-members.  

 

For more details or to book a place on either of these courses,  contact 

Joanne Allen 01438-798749 or at jrallen14@hotmail.co.uk. 
 

New Year’s Eve 

 

Following last year’s success, you might like to save the date for the 

2018 New Year’s Eve party at the Memorial Hall and mention it to 

friends who may wish to join you for the evening’s fun.  Aimi and  

Shadowman are booked again and this year they will be joined by  

another of their band members to perform as a trio - Shadowman & The 

Silhouettes.  Festivities will start at 8pm and, as last year, tickets will be 

£20 per person.  More details in next month’s Magazine and further  

information from Joanne and Malcolm Allen on 01438-798749 or at 

jrallen14@hotmail.co.uk 
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PAUL GRAY 

 
Painter & Decorator 

 

 

Home:  01707 892987 

Mobile: 07833 517843 

 

References on Request 

Quality Cars At Affordable Prices - Over 80 cars in stock online  

Branches in Welwyn Garden City & Waltham Cross  

We Buy Your Car Call Us Today  

For A Valuation   

Your Local & Independent Car Buyer 

Specialists in Classic Car buying 

www.Allwoodautos.co.uk & www.tewincars.co.uk 

 

Mobile: 07747 604 760     

 

http://www.tewincars.co.uk
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BOWLS CLUB NEWS 

 
The climax of our 2018 season of bowling was Finals Day 
on Sunday, 16

th
 September, when on a lovely sunny day 

spectators saw some very competitive bowling in the 8 
different events.  However, sadly, the outdoor bowls sea-

son has come to a close and the Green has been ‘put to bed’ for the Winter.   
 
Now we look forward to a busy Winter programme.  Carpet Bowling, which is 
a cross between bowling on grass and playing marbles, but indoors, in the 
warm, starts on Monday evenings, beginning on the 1

st
 October.  (Anyone 

can play – one of our best ever carpet bowlers was a senior lady who was 
registered blind!).  If you would like to have a go, ring Imelda on 01707 
325402 for more details. 
 
The Art Group continues to meet on Monday mornings (10am–1pm) under 
the watch of Tutor, Terry, and welcomes anyone interested in drawing or 
painting (any medium, any level).  Phone Lilian on 01438 717203 for more 
information. 
 
Kevin’s ‘Crazy Quiz’ returns on Friday, 12

th
 October, at 6.30pm when our 

Cook, Joan, will serve a home-made supper.  These evenings are very  
popular in Tewin, so we ask everyone who wishes to attend to put their name 
on the list on the Club noticeboard, or on the list in Tewin Stores.   
Alternatively, phone Joan on 01707 332655.  (Because catering requires 
careful planning and shopping, we ask that if you book, and then cannot 
come at the last minute, you make a donation of £5 to cover catering costs so 
the Club is not out of pocket because of a “no show”). 
 
We will also be holding a Presentation Evening on Friday, 19

th
 October, when 

there will be one of Joan’s home-made special suppers, and a singer to  
entertain.  During the evening, Finals Day competition winners and runners-
up will receive their trophies.  
  
Finally, the Club is in the process of planning its popular Craft & Games 
Fayre to be held on Saturday, 10

th
 November, which is being held in  

conjunction with the Autumn Book Sale in the Memorial Hall next door.  More 
details next month, but make sure you put the date in your diary now. 
 
Meanwhile, if you’d like more information about the Club or maybe you’d like 
to come and have a go at bowling yourself – just contact Rob Kenway on 
07552 780236 or Mike Howe on 01438 840063.  
  

Shire Park Bowls Club (Tewin) 
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TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL 

 

JUMBLE SALE REMINDER 

 

The Summer is at its height and our thoughts now turn to the Autumn 

Jumble Sale.  Please note that this will be held at the Memorial Hall 

on Saturday, 6th October, from 2pm – 4.30pm.  We have already 

received a great many donations but are happy to accept more.  As 

always, most things are welcome but we cannot accept old bulky 

televisions, upholstered furniture, underwear, or broken items.  

 

Finally, as you know, we now have a number of able and willing  

residents who have kindly offered to make collections of Jumble Sale 

items in and around the village and their details are included in the 

yellow flyer, which will be with you shortly.  Their help has become 

invaluable so please contact them if you have donations to make.   

 

As always, we are grateful for your contributions, which help us to 

make the twice-yearly Tewin Jumble Sales such a success. 

 

Todd Canton 

on behalf of The Memorial Hall Committee 

Welwyn Garden City Orchestra  

Welwyn Garden City Orchestra is putting on a concert on 14th Oct at 

the Tythe Barn, Tewinbury Farm at 7pm. 

The programme will consist of: 

Glazunov: Violin Concerto ( soloist Alpay Inkilap from The Purcell 

School) 

Satie: Gymnopedie No 1 and No 3 

Gounod: Symphony No 2 

Bartok: Romanian Folk Dances 

 

Tickets, costing £13.50 or Students £ 8.00  are available online at 

www.wgcms.org.uk . They can also be bought on the door. 
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Tewin Memorial Hall Draw  

August 2018 

Below are the results for the August Supporters Club draw: 

 

1st        £58       Tom Brown, Godfries Close 

2nd       £35       Rosemary Nodder, Lower Green 

3rd        £12       Susie Pool, Firs Walk 

3rd        £12       Gail Elliott, Upper Green Road 

 

Want to see your name here? 

Please join the Club and help us reach 300 members and monthly prizes  

totalling £150 every month.  

Application forms and more information available from: 

Lisa Bove Tel. 01438 798546  or personal@lisabove.com 

Tewin Memorial Hall 

Tewin Stores 

www.tewinvillagehall.co.uk/supporters-club  

 
Burnham Green Village Hall Post Office Open:   
 Tues 12.30pm until 16.00pm  
 Fri       9.30am until 13.00pm 
 
Tewin Stores Post Office Open:                          
 Mon 13.30pm  until 15.30pm  
 Wed  9.30am  until 11.30am 
 Fri     9.30am  until  11.30am 
 
Datchworth Post Office Open:   
 Tues 9.30am until 12 noon  
  Fri    1.30pm until 16.00pm 

mailto:personal@lisabove.com
http://www.tewinvillagehall.co.uk/supporters-club
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October Events at the Rose and Crown 

Live Music 

6th October from 8.30 ABBA Lush ,  

13th October from 8.30 Soul Power ,  

20th October from 8.30 Dakota Smile (5 piece band )  

From 14th October our launch of Sunday evening Jazz with Les and 

friends from 6.00pm and then every 2nd Sunday.  

 

Also on October 7th we will carry on the Apple Day celebrations with 

ciders, apple bobbing, live music and some wassailing !  

Check our Facebook , Website or just come in for more details. 

Sean and Martine  

 

We always like to show a couple of foreign films and this month it's 

Mustang, a Turkish film (with English subtitles), released in 2015. The 

film is set in a remote Turkish village and follows the lives of five  

orphaned sisters being brought up by their grandmother and uncle and 

the challenges they encounter growing up in a conservative society. It is 

a powerful portrait of female empowerment and features both poignant 

moments and humorous ones.  Mustang has received widespread critical 

acclaim, winning the Europa Cinema Labels Award at the Cannes Film 

Festival and numerous other nominations and awards worldwide..  

 

Here are the dates and films for the rest of 2018: 

19th November: Casablanca (1942) 

10th December: Holiday Inn (1942) 

 

 

MONDAY 15 OCTOBER.   Doors open 7pm for 7.45pm start.  

Complimentary teas and coffees beforehand.  Ice cream on sale.  

Tickets from Tewin Stores or on the door, priced £4. Bring your 

own drinks and nibbles for a jolly night out at the Tewin Memorial 

Hall.  

  

Marie St Pier 

Screen On The Green 
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Team Vicar’s Letter 
As I write the Team Rector, David Munchin, is currently cycling over the 

Swiss Alps as part of a 1,900 mile cycle trip from Welwyn to Rome. I hope, 

by the time you read this he will have arrived safely and will be enjoying the 

world’s largest Cornetto.  

 

His ride is part of a three month sabbatical that clergy are offered every ten 

years or so - a chance for refreshment and extended study. He will spend a 

month on his bike travelling alone across Europe, a month at the Anglican 

Centre in Rome and then a month studying in Norfolk.  

 

The wonders of technology mean however that despite being far from home 

it is quite easy to see what he is up to. A tracker on his bike, which is linked 

to his Facebook page, means dedicated followers can see his exact location. 

It’s strangely addictive watching this tiny blue dot wind its way across 

Europe. It’s so accurate that you can see every wrong turn, guess when it has 

been hovering for 20 minutes that it’s probably yet another puncture, or 

know that the scenery must be spectacular as he cycles the edge of great 

lakes, or winds up mountainous roads.  

 

For those of you who are Harry Potter fans there was a magical version of 

this cycle app called the marauders map. Once in Harry, Hermione and 

Ron’s possession it allowed them to track the movements of everyone in 

Hogwarts school. Particularly advantageous was knowing when the caretaker 

was out of the way so they could sneak out at night.  

 

It crossed my mind then, as it does now watching David, that it would be 

quite wonderful to have an app to track members of the congregation. Not in 

a crazed stalker way, but rather because every Sunday we are sent out with 

the words ‘Go in peace to love and serve the Lord’, and every week, in  

unseen different ways, there is all sorts of good work happening that few 

really see. The visit to a poorly neighbour, the runs to the foodbank, the  

travels of Furniture Friends, the community activities. I can imagine all sorts 

of dots moving about, being busy or sitting still in prayer.  

 

But I guess I’ll never see it all, although I guess God does.  

 

Susannah  
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ST PETER’S CHURCH SERVICES 

DATE DAY SERVICE TIME MINISTER 1ST  

READING 

2ND  

READING 

GOSPEL 

OCT 

 

7th 

19th 

SUNDAY 

AFTER 

TRINITY 

 

 

 

 

HOLY 

COMMUN-

ION 

 

 

9.30 am 
EDWARD 

CARDALE 

GENESIS 

 

2: 18-24 

 

 

 

HEBREWS 

 

1: 1-4, 

2: 5-12 

 

 

 

MARK 

 

10: 2-16 

 

CHORAL 

EVENSONG 
6.30pm 

MICK 

SIMMONS 

JOSHUA 

 

3:7-End 

MATTHEW 

 

10: 1-22 

 

14th 

20th 

SUNDAY 

AFTER 

TRINITY 

HOLY 

COMMUN-

ION 

9.30am SUSAN MARSH 

 

AMOS 

 

5: 6-7, 

10-15 

HEBREWS 

 

4: 12-End 

MARK 

 

10: 17-31 

21st 

21st 

SUNDAY 

AFTER 

TRINITY 

 

 

FAMILY 

SERVICE 
11.15am 

SUSANNAH 

UNDERWOOD 

MARK 

 

10: 35-45 

  

HOLY COM-

MUNION 

 

BCP 

6.30pm 
SUSANNAH 

UNDERWOOD 

ISAIAH 

 

53:4-End 

HEBREWS 

 

5: 1-10 

MARK 

 

10: 35-45 

28th 

SIMON AND 

JUDE, 

APOSTLES 

HOLY 

COMMUN-

ION 

9.30am 

DOMINIC 

HOLROYD-

THOMAS 

ISAIAH 

 

28: 14-16 

 

EPHESIANS 

 

2: 19-End 

 

JOHN 

 

15: 17-End 

Service of Said Evening Prayer is held every Monday at 5pm 
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ROTAS 

SERVER READER SIDESMEN COFFEE FLOWERS CLEANER 

OCT 

 

7th 

 

PAULINE 

ALISTAIR 

BUCHANAN 

MALCOLM 

SLAUGHTER 

 

MARK 

SWAN 

MARIE 

ST PIER 

ELIZABETH 

BARBER 

PHILLIPA 

DODGSON 

NICKY 

HADLEY 

GRAHAM 

SPRING 

 

ELAINE 

FOWLER 

   

14th 

 

DAVID 

HERBERT 

LAMING 

PAULINE 

SPRING 

 

MAVIS 

HAGGAR 

MARY 

GREGG 

SHEILA 

FEAKES 

PETE 

JOHNSON 

21st 

 

DAVID 

MARY 

GREGG 

MYRA 

WALKER 

 

CLARE 

RAWLINS 

DI 

BRADLEY 

CLARE 

RAWLINS 

AMANDA 

OSGOOD 

TED SHARP 
IVOR & LINDA 

WILLIAMS 
   

28th 

 

MALCOLM 

KAREN SHAW 

MARY GREGG 

 

DI BRADLEY 

PAT 

FULFORD 

SUE 

WHITBOURN 

NICKY 

HADLEY 

WEDDING 

15th September 2018 Ian Robert Kirsch and Deborah Ann Roberts 

 

22nd September 2018  Keith Parker and Julie Barker   
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St Peter’s News 

 

Harvest Festival 

Thank you to everyone who helped us to celebrate Harvest Festival.  

The flower and produce arrangements were really lovely, appreciated 

by all, together with the effort that went into organising and producing 

them.  We enjoyed a good lunch after the Sunday service – very  

relaxed, lots of goodies and an excellent quiz led by Mick Simmons.  

Looking ahead to the coming months – a few notes for your diaries: 

October and November 

We would like to collect in all your poppies, doves and other crafts by 

around  21st October, so that we have time to organise our display for 

our Remembrance Commemoration. 

We are planning to decorate the Church during Wednesday 7th and 

Thursday 8th November, so that everything is in place for the School 

Service on the morning of 9th November. This will be followed by the 

St Peter’s Service on Sunday 11th November starting at 10.50am at the 

War Memorial outside the Church. 

The Church and the display will be open to visitors on Saturday 10th 

November. 

In early November, we will be holding a special All Souls Service and  

on 24th November, the last Saturday in that month, our Christmas  

Market will be held in the Village Hall. We are looking for some extra 

help to organise and stage the event this year.  If you feel you could 

offer some assistance as part of a small team, we would be very 

pleased to hear from you. Please telephone Nick Whiting on 01438 

717230. 

 

December 

We are planning to hold our processional Nativity again this year, 

weather permitting! We shall of course have a full range of services to 

celebrate the birth of Christ, including a Crib Service, Carol Service 

and Midnight Mass. Full details will be published next month. 

 

PB  
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St Peter’s Christmas Market 

24th November, 12 – 3pm 
 

 

With autumn in the air, it won’t be long before the  

St Peter’s Christmas market is upon us. It is on the last  

Saturday of November, the 24th, from 12 until 3pm in the 

Memorial Hall, with light lunches available, so please put 

the date in your diary. 

 

We rely entirely on donations - of unwanted gifts 

(especially in original packaging), good quality jewellery 

and toys, tombola prizes for adults and children, books 

suitable as gifts, plants, Christmas decorations (in very 

good condition), raffle prizes, items for the children’s 

lucky dip and nearer the time, home-made cakes, sweets 

and jams. Please have a look to see if you have anything 

suitable to donate (but no jumble please!). 

 

Please call or email Clare Rawlins on 717552 or  

clarelouiserawlins@gmail.com or Nick Whiting on 717230 

or whitingn@icloud.com if you have a donation. We can 

collect from you if needed. 

 

If you would like to help on the day or in the preparations, 

please let us know. 

 

Thank you in anticipation - your support is much appreci-

ated. 
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Tewin Tennis Club 

The Summer is over but play at the Tennis Club remains a full 

12-month activity, so please do keep on enjoying the courts. 

Tennis in the Autumn and on crisp Winter days can be a real 

joy as the temperatures settle down a bit. The low sun can 

make it difficult at times, but the trade off is the ball goes 

faster as the air density increases (or did I mis-read that somewhere?)   

Anyway, there is still much fun to be had. If you are thinking about  

taking up tennis, now is a good time. Our coach Ross (07711 090881) is 

firmly part of our programme, and he is happy to take individual lessons 

at any level, as well as running group sessions. Give Ross a call to find 

out more, and also look at the club’s website 

www.tewintennisclub.co.uk for  more details.   

The club’s men’s final ran a little later than the other tournaments, and 

was won by Harry Goode, who had an exciting 6-2, 6-3 win over Adam 

Lee.   

The next club social event, a Quiz Night, will take place on Saturday 

24th November in the Pavilion adjacent to the tennis courts. Put the date 

in your diary and we’ll tell you more soon.  

  

Peter Burgess  

Tewin Village Website 

HELLO TO ALL TEWIN BUSINESSES 

Do you live in and trade from Tewin?   

If so, do you know you can advertise your business, free of 

charge, on the Tewin Village Website Business Pages?  

Go to: www.tewinvillage.co.uk/village/tewin-businesses/ and you will 

see there are already over 40 entries covering a very wide variety of 

businesses.   

Many residents in the village and surrounding areas use the website to 

find local traders so why not add your name to the list by emailing:  

tewin.village@gmail.com 

Anne 

Website Group 
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OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

 

A little African boy was so pleased when he received a shoebox 

beautifully decorated with Christmas wrapping paper that actually 

had toys, sweets, toiletries, a cuddly toy, a hat  and some school  

supplies that he cried and said "I was hoping that one day I may be 

able to say thank you for one of these."  Each individual shoebox  

impacts the life of a child in a very special way and plays a part in 

their own unique story. 

 

I am writing again to ask you to participate in Operation Christmas 

Child this year. If you are interested please contact Sue Whitbourn 

(01438 798 221) for a leaflet which gives instructions as to how to 

wrap your box and what to put in it. There will also be leaflets in the 

church and the village shop. You can donate and gift aid securely on 

line (minimum of £5 which covers the cost of transport) and also  

order gift wrapped shoeboxes to be delivered to children on your  

behalf. If you do that would you kindly let me know so that I can 

make a record of such deliveries to add to your appeal score. Last 

year we collected 136 boxes which included 5 on line. 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to all those willing to participate. 

 

Jackie Beadle. Caverswall, Queen Hoo Lane, Tewin, AL6 0LT where 

boxes should be delivered. 
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Tewin Stores and Cafe 
 

The shop has been busy over the summer months raising money.  We 

had our popular afternoon tea in August as well as the BBQ we held in 

early September. We also had a successful stall at the Classic Car 

Show where we also provided a token lunch for the Friends of Tewin 

stewards. 

The next lunch is one of your favourites, ‘Filled Jacket Potatoes’, on 

Saturday October 20th from 12.00 till 2.00 pm.   

 

Looking to the future we have to do regular stocktaking at the end of 

September so if you have a couple of hours to help us add up, please 

let us know. 

 

We have also fixed a date for a volunteers’ get together when we hope 

someone from the Fire Service will be able to attend.  This is an ideal 

opportunity for you to pop in if you might be interested in becoming a 

shop volunteer.  It will take place on Tuesday 30th October between 

4.30 and 6.00 pm.  This is an informal meeting with tea and cake to 

discuss any issues we might have and answer any questions you might 

like to ask.  Would love to see you there. 

 

100 Club winners for September were: 

 

1st  –  Anne Hall       -    £45.00  

2nd – Jane Parkinson -  £22.50 

3rd  –  Sylvia Brown   -  £13.50 

  

Normal shop opening hours are:  

 

Monday – Friday:  8.30 -4.30pm,   

Saturdays:  8.30 – 12 noon,    

Sundays:  9.00 – 12 noon 

 

Linda Crawford 

Vice Chairman 

Tewin Shop Committee 
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Hallowe’en 
 

All Hallows Eve (31st October). The evening before All  Saints Day  

(1st November). As a child growing up in 1950s Scotland I was told 

that this was the time when the divide between the Spirit World and 

our world was at its thinnest and that ghosts and witches were on the 

lookout for unsuspecting children. We were only vulnerable if we 

were outside after dark and able to be recognised. We therefore 

dressed up, often as ghosts or witches to fool them into thinking that 

we were one of their own, and went ‘guising. This involved knocking 

on the doors of our immediate neighbours and checking out our  

disguises by seeing if they knew who we were. 

Much puzzlement was feigned and we were invited in to perform our 

‘party pieces’ to see if that could help them identify us. We would  

entertain them by singing a song or reciting a poem or dancing. After 

the big reveal we would leave with a piece of cake or an apple or, if 

we were very lucky, a small sweet. This may help explain to younger 

readers out there why that strange couple in Godfries Close insist on 

being entertained before parting with a treat. 

We were also accompanied by a Jack O’Lantern to help chase away 

the dark. This was made not from a soft-fleshed pumpkin (we’d never 

seen one) but a turnip (neep), the hollowing out of which with a spoon 

was not for the faint hearted or those short of time. At some point in 

Northern Britain there is a line at which a turnip becomes a swede and 

a swede becomes a turnip. In the interests of clarity,  the turnips used 

were the large orange-fleshed vegetables. 

When we returned home a washing up bowl of shallow water was 

waiting on the floor with one apple for each child floating around in it. 

We’d take it in turns to kneel down by the basin with our hands behind 

our backs and attempt to retrieve an apple with our teeth. Not an easy 

task even if your mother had chosen small, slightly soft apples! 

In some households, though not in ours, potato scones or small buns 

were covered in sticky, black treacle and suspended from the ceiling. 

The object of the game was to stand with hands behind your back and 

try and eat the scone without getting covered in treacle. Obviously, the 

more you missed or got a face full of treacle the more amused the 

onlookers were. 

Jackie Murphy 
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Friends of Tewin  

CLASSIC CAR & CRAFTS SHOW 19th AUGUST 

A cloudy start to the day may have deterred some  

Classic car owners from coming to display their cars 

but, the great many others that did attend enjoyed a 

lovely day that by lunchtime was sunny and stayed dry 

all afternoon. Cakes and teas were a sell-out, the bar, 

food stalls, ice creams and craft stalls all helped along by the jazz  

music played through our new ably sourced sound system. 

Although the overflow car park was not used this year and visitor 

numbers were down slightly on last year, we still managed to raise 

around £6,000.00!!  As our biggest yearly fundraiser this fantastic 

amount could not have been achieved without the enormous help and 

efforts from everyone. From those who volunteered on the day to all  

who baked the tasty cakes for us.   

A big thank you to everyone. We could not have managed this huge 

success once again without you! 

Another big thank you to the Loughrey family for allowing us to use 

their land for the public car park, without which the car show could 

not take place. 

 

DONATIONS TO VILLAGE GROUPS/ ORGANISATIONS 

Want to improve your facilities or equipment?  Are you involved in a 

group or organisation? If so then please let us know, we may be able 

to help. 

All Tewin groups can apply for a donation from Friends of Tewin by 

completing our application form.  

Please email friendsoftewin@gmail.com for a copy of the form,  

alternatively you can telephone Anne Hall on 01438 718505 for more 

information. 

 

Olly Morrisroe 

Friends of Tewin 
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Physiotherapy 

 
Sports Injuries, Acupuncture 
Back & Neck Pain, Whiplash 

Strains & Sprains, Ankle & Knee Pain 
Tendinitis 

3a The Maltings Railway Place, Hertford SG13 7BS 
www.barnesphysiohertford.co.uk 

01992 550069 
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Friends of Danesbury & Queen Victoria  

Memorial Hospital 

Join us at our Annual General Meeting 
 

The Friends will hold their AGM at Danesbury Neurological Centre 

on Tuesday 23rd October at 5.30pm. At this meeting the Trustees will 

present the final approved accounts for 2017 and report on the  

charity’s activities so far this year. 

At the meeting the trustees will also seek the meeting’s approval of an 

amendment to the charity’s Objects and Rules which will allow the 

Friends to broaden their support of the NHS services in Hertfordshire.  

 

The Objects and Rules date back to when the Friends of Danesbury & 

QVM Hospital was formed in 2003 following amalgamation of ‘The 

League of Friends of QVM Hospital’ and the ‘Friends of Danesbury 

Home’. The two bodies had decided that was the best way in which to 

respond to the future needs of both hospitals. They recognised that 

changes were needed to ensure that the funds they raised were used in 

the best possible way. 

The Friends now face a similar situation. We are a successful charity, 

thanks to our very generous supporters, and Danesbury and QVM 

Hospital will always be first in line for our support. However, where 

we have sufficient funds for their needs we should be helping others in 

the wider community. No one can be unaware of the pressures faced 

by our Health Services and there are ways we can help make a  

difference. This is why the Trustees believe we now need this change. 

We hope that you will be able to join us at this important meeting. All 

will be very welcome. 

Friends of Danesbury and Queen Victoria Memorial Hospital                          

Danesbury Neurological Centre 

School Lane  

Welwyn 

Herts AL6 9SB    

Tel: 01438 840514 

E mail:   friends@danesburyqvm.co.uk   

 www.danesburyqvm.co.uk  
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Isabel Hospice Autumn Golf Day 

1st October 

Brocket Hall Golf Club – Welwyn  

Call Natasha Hind on 01707 382500 for more information. 

Party Night with The Overtures 

5th October 

Presdales School, Ware 

Tickets cost £18 per person, with all proceeds going to Isabel Hospice. 

If you would like more information please contact Olivia Woodcock on 

01707 382596.  

The Humphrey Lyttelton Band-  Jazz Night for Isabel Hospice 

6
th

 October 

The Memorial Hall, Welham Green 
Tickets cost £22 and include light refreshments!  

Bring your own drink and glasses, parking available and a raffle.  

For more information and tickets call  01707 265333. 

Don Giovanni Opera – English 

13th October 

The Marble Hall, Hatfield House 

Tickets cost £50 for front rows or £45 for back rows.  

To get your tickets please visit www.felici.company. 

Fire walk for Isabel Hospice 

20th October 

Sherrardswood School, Lockleys, Welwyn, AL6 0BJ 

If you'd like some more information please contact Olivia by phone on 

01707 382535. 

Barn Dance for Isabel Hospice 

20th October 

Welwyn Garden City United Reform Church, Church Road 

Tickets cost £8 with light refreshments included! Admission by ticket only 

and tickets must be bought in advance.  

Please call 01707 320299 or 01438 817785 to get your tickets. 

Organ & Trumpet – The Kings Men 

20th October 

All Saints Church - Hertford 

Tickets cost £25.00 and concessions cost £18.00. To get your tickets please 

call 07860 116202 or 01920 464117. 

Isabel Hospice 
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Editor:          Jackie Murphy   tewinmagazine@gmail.com 
Hard Copy:  Jackie Murphy, 32 Godfries Close, Tewin 
Distribution:  Sue Whitbourn 01438 798221 

Views expressed in the ‘Tewin Magazine’ are not always those held  
by the Parish Council or by the Parochial Church Council 

Dates For Your Diary This Month 

Tues 
 

Tewin 
School 

7-10 pm 
 

Table Tennis 
7-8pm Juniors 
7-10pm Adults 

Wed Memorial 
Hall 

9.30– 11am Parent and Toddler Group 

Thurs Lower 
Green 

9.25am Footpath walks of Tewin 

Thurs Memorial 
Hall 

1.30-4.30pm 50+ Club 

Fri Tewin 
Stores 

2.30-3.30pm Trussells Butcher’s Van 

Thurs 11th & 
Thurs 25th  

Bowls Club 2-5pm Bridge 

Mon 1st Memorial 
Hall 

7.45pm Parish Council Meeting 

Sat 6th Memorial 
Hall 

2-4.30pm Jumble Sale 

Fri 12th Bowls Club 6.30pm Kevin’s Quiz Night 

Mon 15th Memorial 
Hall 

7pm Screen on the Green 
‘Mustang’ 

Sat 20th Tewin 
Stores 

12-2pm Lunch  
‘Filled Jacket Potatoes’ 

Thurs 25th Tewin 
Wood 

10am-4pm Creative Writing Day 
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Team Vicar: Rev’d Susannah Underwood, The Rectory,  
Brookbridge Lane, Datchworth, SG3 6SU tel: 01438 817183       
e-mail: team.vicar@welwyn.org.uk  
Team Rector: Rev’d Dr David Munchin, 1 Ottway Walk,  
Welwyn, AL6 9AS tel: 01438 714150  
Parish Office: Weekdays 10 - 12 noon tel: 01438 840964  
Clergy Surgery: Saturdays at St Mary’s 10.00—11.00 am  
Reader: Mr Mick Simmons tel: 01438 817510  
e-mail: reader60@live.co.uk  
Churchwardens: Mrs Pauline Brown, 10A Harmer Green Lane, 
Digswell, AL6 0AX tel: 01438 717580 
Mr Nick Whiting, 5 Churchfield Road, Tewin, AL6 0JW 
 tel: 01438 717230  
Parochial Church Council:  
Hon Secretary: Mrs Nicky Hadley, 14 Chalgrove, WGC, 
AL7 2QJ tel: 01707 336542 
Treasurer:  Mr David Little,1 Orchard Road,Tewin,AL6 0HE  
tel 01438 798366 
Stewardship Officer: Mr Graham Spring, 2b Hertford Road,  
Tewin, AL6 0JY  tel: 01438 416071 
Bell Tower Capt.: Mr David Hall, tel: 01707 884274  

Useful Phone Numbers 

Bridge Cottage Surgery, Welwyn ……  ……… 01438 715044 
Castlegate Surgery, Hertford ..…………  …… 01992 676454 
Hanscombe House Surgery, Hertford …………. 01992 582025 
Wallace House Surgery, Hertford ………………. 01992 550541 
Watton Place Clinic, Watton-at-Stone ………… 01920 830033 
Moors Walk Surgery, Panshanger, WGC ……..  01707 335151 
 
Tewin Vets ……………………………………….   01438 840028 
 
Tewin Stores & Post Office …………………… 01438 717929 
Tewin Memorial Hall …………………………… 01438 717581 
Tewin Pavilion ………………………………….. 01438 715020 
 
Rose & Crown Public House …………………. 01438 715757 
Plume of Feathers Public House …………….. 01438 717265 


